Modesto Junior College

Planning & Budget Committee
Meeting Minutes
February 20, 2009
Present:  

Jim Sahlman, Co-Chair, Academic Senate President (non-voting)

Paul Cripe, Academic Senate appointee

Dale Pollard, Faculty Career Technical Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)
Jane Chawinga, YCCD Internal Auditor and Budget Analyst (ex-officio)

Kenneth Hart, Director of Research and Planning (ex-officio)

Myra Rush, Student Services Administrator
David Ward, YFA appointee
Rosanne Faughn, CSEA appointee
Gary Whitfield, Vice President of College Administrative Services
Kevin Alavezos, Academic Senate appointee

Joan Van Kuren, CSEA appointee

Jim Clarke, Technology/Distance Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)
Absent:
Rich Rose, Co-Chair, College President (non voting)

Ken White, Instructional Dean

Karen Walters Dunlap, Vice President of Instruction

Rose LaMont, YFA Budget Analyst

Bob Nadell, Vice President of Student Services

Julie Kurenkova, ASMJC
Vacant:

Learning Resources Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

	Business


1. Review of Minutes

	Action Item


The minutes of February 6, 2009 were approved by thumbs up consensus.

2. Review of Agenda
Jim Sahlman reviewed the agenda with members.  


Non-Instructional Staffing Positions was moved to the next agenda.
	CHECK IN – What Have You Been Hearing?


Paul Cripe:  Haven’t heard much of anything.

David Ward:  Exciting

Myra Rush:  Everything is going well.

Jim Clarke:  I was wondering, we are missing someone from Learning Resources and we have been meeting so long.  Jim Sahlman responded:  I dropped the ball on that with everything going on, it dropped off my radar.  Jim Clarke:  It is asking for a pretty big commitment from a librarian.  There are not that many librarians.  Jim Sahlman:  I will put the word back to Ellen Dambrosio for a representative.
Kevin Alavezos:  Nothing.
Rosanne Faughn:  Just busy.

Joan Van Kuren:  The same.

Ken Hart:  It is Friday.

Gary Whitfield:  Hopefully, we have a budget.
3.  Fiscal Services Program Review
Gary Whitfield referred to the Fiscal Services 16 page satisfaction survey that he previously emailed to committee members.  The survey gave a lot of information to each unit and gave a feel for where they need to go for student services (Food Services, Bookstore).  A model for MJC still has not been determined.  After units review the results of the survey, they will evaluate their services.  Like SLOs, information will be obtained at the end.  Units did reflect on what their needs were prior to the survey being conducted.  
The next phase is looking at the survey and strengths and needs in the areas.  This will be an ongoing process just like MJC’s administrative services program review will be.  Gary  Whitfield is working on MJC’s administrative program review with Ken Hart, Bob Nadell and Mark Anglin but have not had a chance to meet as everyone has been out of town.
Program Review contains the following items:  Unit overview, mission of unit, outline how unit provides services, organization chart of unit, functions of unit, and unit purpose and assessment plan.  Other items to consider:  What types of data will be collected?  Collaboration with other units (some of the questions asked).  Needs of other areas that affect the unit.  Gary Whitfield suggested adding staffing history of units for the last five years to have something to show over a time span.  Information will go back to Accreditation/Institutional Effectiveness (AIE) and the Planning & Budget Committee (PBC).  

4. Budget Timeline
Gary Whitfield stated that the biggest problem was trying to find out how all the areas work.  He distributed a draft that will also go to AIE for everyone to have an opportunity to review and provide input.  MJC is pretty much informed of dates from the district that we have to have information by and these are hard dates.  Besides the YCCD Budget timeline column, there are columns for MJC Budget Timeline, MJC Planning & Budget Committee Timeline and MJC Accreditation/Institutional Effectiveness Timeline with dates to have items ready for the district.  The calendar will be out for the following budget year.  Gary requested that responses to the timeline be sent to him via email.  Jim Sahlman added that he thinks this timeline is great as it keeps us aware of where MJC should be.
5. Budget Plan Values
Jim Sahlman distributed an updated draft resulting from last meeting’s suggestions.  Kevin Alavezos suggested adding transparency to the list.  Gary Whitfield responded with the suggestion to make transparency the first item on the list.  
Paul Cripe suggested the following wording of the planning value to reflect a more proactive approach: 

Planning – to be proactive in identifying solutions to potential budgetary issues; to assist in well thought out decisions.

	Action Item



Jim Sahlman will update the values document and distribute for the next meeting.
6.  Classified Positions (criteria)

Rosanne Faughn reported that she and Joan Van Kuren used the instructional and non-instructional flow charts as a reference to identify four criteria for classified positions.  All criteria weighting are equal at this time (25% each).  Following preliminary filtering, a matrix will be created that will allow for the sorting of the top 25% of all Division requests based on the following four criteria:

1. Classified/Faculty ratio based on a comparison to the suggested ratio.

2. Student/Classified ratio based on the comparison to the suggested ratio.

3. PT/FT ratio classified positions.
4. Classified employee per unit ratio that should be in unit based on size.
Rosanne Faughn will work with deans and Human Resources for further refining of the document.  She noted that a lot of areas want to bring up part time classified positions to full time positions.  An addition to this matrix for a single person program, is the question does the program serve multiple disciplines?  Once all the data is available, the percentages will be modified for criteria weighting.
Suggestions from PBC members:

· All new positions come to the Planning & Budget Committee

· Replacement positions - the administrator would make direct requests to the President

· Use cohort suggested ratio for classified to faculty
· Start with a macro look first, then hone in with a granular approach
Jim Sahlman expressed concern upon learning that categorically-funded classified staff can bump a general fund classified staff if the grant stops, based on seniority.  Rosanne Faughn clarified that this is in the CSEA contract and the Planning & Budget Committee has no authority over it.  As the Academic Senate President, Jim Sahlman stated that he will not be signing off on any future grant applications until he has more discussions on this issue.
7.  Special Request
Kevin Alavezos requested a general overview training of how the budget works, what the funds are (Fund 11/Fund 12), what funds we can and cannot tap into at the March meeting.  Myra Rush informed members that a training was done for the original budget committee.
NEXT AGENDA

1. Budget Training

2. Budget Timeline:  Gary Whitfield
3. Budget Target:  Gary Whitfield
4. Budget Plan Values:  Jim Sahlman
5. Non-Instructional Staffing Positions:  Bob Nadell

6. Classified Positions (Criteria) - April meeting:  Rosanne Faughn/Karen Walters Dunlap

7. IPEDS & Student Demographics – Ken Hart

8. Planning Document
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